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Disclaimer Notice:


Please note the information contained in this document is for
educational and entertainment purposes only. Every attempt has been
made to provide accurate, up-to-date and completely reliable
information. No warranties of any kind are expressed or
implied.


Readers acknowledge that the author is not engaging in the
rendering
of legal, financial, medical or professional advice. By reading
this
document, the reader agrees that under no circumstances are we
responsible for any losses, direct or indirect, which are incurred
as
a result of the use of the information contained within this
document,
including, but not limited to, errors, omissions, or
inaccuracies.
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We are what we think.



  
All that we are arises



  
with our thoughts.



  
With our thoughts we



  
make the world.


(from the

             



Dhammapada)


 







There
once was a man who was walking along a road when he saw from the
distance a horse and its rider approaching toward him. The man
could
see that the horse was running wildly and so he stepped to the side
of the road for safety. 



 







As
the horse came closer, the man could see that the rider was someone
he knew; it was his friend. His friend was trying to hold on as he
rode by. “Where are you going?” said the man to his friend. His
friend replied, “I do not know, ask the horse.” 



 







This
is a Zen story that is a metaphor for how lives are when we live
with
an undisciplined mind. The horse in the story is a metaphor for our
minds, with all their thoughts, beliefs, and conditioning that take
control of our lives. Just the like the rider in the story, so many
of us live in a reactive manner toward life. Instead of taking
control of our lives, we allow our undisciplined minds to determine
the direction that we are going. 



 







Even
when we are aware that our thoughts are preventing us from moving
toward the happiness that we desire, we still often struggle
against
our minds.  The reason for this struggle leads to another Zen
metaphor, that of the teacup.  You cannot pour tea into a teacup if
the teacup is full of tea already, adding more tea will simply
cause
the tea in the cup to overflow. 



 







Our
minds are like the teacup; we cannot transcend the limitations of
our
mind by just adding more thoughts and ideas to the ones that we
have
already. 



 







We
can allow our undisciplined minds to determine the course of our
lives, or we can learn to master our minds and enjoy a life of
unbounded freedom. In order to live such a life, we need to start
by
emptying the teacup instead of adding more tea to it.  



 













We need to learn how to empty our minds and start fresh. This is
the
purpose of Zen. 



 







Zen
is about polishing the mirror of our inner lives so that we can see
it clearly. Unfortunately, most of us have unpolished mirrors, so
we
cannot see clearly. Because we cannot see clearly, we allow our
minds
to dictate how we live our lives. Our minds become the master, and
we
are its servant.  You can learn to turn the tables and make your
mind
your servant; this is the purpose of Zen meditation.  



 







This
book is intended to be just an introduction to Zen. It represents
the
testing of the waters with your toes before entering a swimming
pool.
 In truth, Zen cannot be understood by reading about it or
listening
to a lecture as Zen is beyond concepts. The purpose of Zen is to
transcend concepts.  



 







The
minds of most people are too far removed from that which is the
core
of Zen. It is this reason why this book was written. It is meant to
be a bridge between the intellectual and conceptual understanding
that has governed our lives since the time we were children and a
state of being that is characterized by unbounded freedom and
wisdom.
 



 







Anyone
can learn Zen; it is not some elite or esoteric teaching; rather,
it
is about having a direct experience with the truth of who you are
and
the world around you. All that it takes is the desire, patience,
persistence, and an empty teacup. 



 














A Brief History of Zen


 







Zen
meditation was founded over 2,500 years ago in India by the
historical Buddha, Siddhattha Gotama. The son of a king, Siddhattha
Gotama, left the palace walls and ventured out on his own. He came
to
know suffering for the first time as he witnessed the sickness,
aging, and death that surrounded him. 



 







No
longer sheltered from these daily realities, Siddhatta made it his
life’s mission to learn how to end suffering. He became the student
of many teachers and excelled in the practices that they taught,
yet
he still was not able to find the answer he was looking for. 



 







One
day, Siddhattha, disregarded all the teachings he learned and
decided
to sit under the Bodi tree. He made the determination that he would
not move from his position until he became enlightened. At some
point, from the stillness and silence within him, Siddhattha became
enlightened.  Siddhattha became known as the “Buddha,” which
means to “awake,” or to become enlightened. 



 







After
the Buddha’s death, his teachings spread to China, where it was
known as Cha’an. From China, his teachings continued to spread to
Japan, where it was known as Zazen, which translates to “sitting
meditation.” Eventually, the Buddha’s teachings became to be
known as “Zen.”  



 







Zen
is unlike any other form of Buddhism, or any other form of
spirituality, in that it involves a complete transformation of how
we
process our experience of reality.  Zen is about transcending all
concepts and developing a direct experience with reality by
focusing
on the present. In Zen, there are no scriptures, no dogmas, or
principles. Zen does not involve adopting a new belief system nor
does it require faith. For this reason, Zen can be incorporated by
anyone, regardless of their religious or spiritual beliefs. 



 







The
benefits of practicing Zen include all of those found in other
forms
of meditations while offering a deeper understanding of our own
nature and that of existence itself. Like other forms of
meditation,
practicing Zen meditation can improve concentration, release
stress,
enhance the immune system, improve sleep, and reduce blood
pressure. 



 







The
main reason why people practice Zen is because it offers the
practitioner greater clarity in perceiving the nature of reality.
Zen
offers a view of life and ourselves that is free from the
distortions
created by the mind. When we can experience ourselves and the world
free of such distortions, what remains is unbounded freedom and
love.

 
 



Most
of us are unaware of how our mental activity affects our experience
of life and the resulting suffering that it causes. Before we
discuss
how the mind determines our experience of life, try this simple
exercise:


 








  
	

        
Find a quiet and comfortable place to sit. 
        

        

  
	

        
Allow yourself to relax and close your eyes.

        

  
	

        
Spend sometime focusing on the inhalation and exhalation of
your
        breath. Allow yourself to relax.

        

  
	

        
Now imagine a beautiful sunset, experience in as much detail as
        possible. If you have trouble visualizing, do not worry.
Simply
        allow yourself to imagine a sunset in a way that works for
you.

        

  
	

        
Now imagine a large tree. Just as with the sunset, try to make
it
        as real as possible for you.

        

  
	

        
Now imagine a black cat. Try to make the image of the black cat
        as real as possible.

        

  
	

        
Now imagine an ice-cube. Make the image real for
yourself.

        

  
	

        
Now open your eyes. 
        






 







During
this brief exercise, you imagined a sunset, a tree, a black cat,
and
an ice-cube. Depending on your ability to visualize, your images
may
have been undefined or vivid. Regardless of how you experienced
your
visualizations, you did not confuse yourself for the images that
you
created. In other words, at no time did you mistake yourself for
the
sunset, the large tree, the black cat, or the ice cube. Your sense
of
self remained separate from the images you created. 



 







While
this ability to distinguish between yourself and the images that
you
created was obvious during this exercise, most of the time this is
not the case. Almost every moment of our daily lives, we allow our
mental activity to define how we experience ourselves and the world
around us. The following are just a few examples of how our minds
determine our experience of life:


 








  
	

        
You are caught in a traffic jam and running late for an
important
        appointment versus relaxing on a Caribbean cruise.
















